  In January of 2017, Tom and Yvette became missionaries in Haiti.  Tom retired after 30 years in law enforcement and Yvette was still operating a daycare out of their home.  Soon after arriving in Haiti, they had the opportunity to meet Miss Sue.  
  Miss Sue runs an orphanage in Gressier, Haiti.  She originally moved to Haiti in about 1998 to be a teacher for a seminary school located on Christianville’s property, located in Gressier.  When Haiti was struck with a devastating earthquake in January of 2010, the seminary school was leveled.  Also, as a result of the large-scale earthquake, an estimated 250,00-300,00 people died.  This left many children parentless and homeless, forced to live on the streets.  
  Miss Sue decided to start an orphanage to provide a safe place for the children to live and receive an education.  She has been running the children’s home since.  Currently, she has 37 children she cares for, and 16 Haitian staff members she employees. 
  In May of 2020, Tom and Yvette’s position at the mission organization they had been working for had ended, because of American teams not traveling to Haiti during the Covid-19 pandemic.  Miss Sue called Yvette when she heard they had lost their position with the organization.  She asked Yvette if she and Tom would be interested in partnering with her.  She advised she is 80 years old and is wanting to know if we would eventually take over the orphanage.
  When the Covid-19 traveling restrictions were lifted, Tom and Yvette traveled to Haiti and met with Miss Sue.  They discussed the possibility of partnering together.  Tom and Yvette made the commitment on that trip to move forward with working alongside Miss Sue, and eventually run the children’s home.
